
January 12, 2023 

To: State Board Agenda Subscribers 

From: Diane Shoener, Director 
 Office of the State Board of Education 

Subject: Public Testimony – Rescheduled from January 10, 2024 

On January 17, 2024, the New Jersey State Board of Education will receive public testimony. The 
State Board will use this opportunity to permit members of the public to speak on the proposal 
discussion level readoption with amendments to Chapter 3, Controversies and Disputes, and the 
second discussion level readoption with amendments to Chapter 22, Student Residency. In 
addition, the State Board has also scheduled Open Topic public testimony, meaning a preregistered 
member of the public may provide written testimony on any educational topic of choice.  

Please note that the State Board will be accepting in-person public testimony from only 
individuals who previously registered to speak during the January 10, 2024, testimony session. 
Anyone who did not previously register to speak can submit written testimony to 
stateboardoffice@doe.nj.gov. 

The public testimony session will be held at the Department of Education, 100 Riverview Plaza, 
Trenton, NJ 08625. The session will begin at 2 p.m. on January 17, 2024. 

Please contact the State Board Office at 609-376-9071 should you have questions. 

https://www.nj.gov/education/sboe/meetings/agenda/2023/November/public/5c1_Chapter_3,_Controversies_and_Disputes.pdf
https://www.nj.gov/education/sboe/meetings/agenda/2023/December/public/5c1_Item_C_Student_Residency.pdf
mailto:stateboardoffice@doe.nj.gov

